Minutes of Newcastle Athletics Club AGM on Wednesday 1 December 2010
In attendance:
Deon McNeilly, Damien Brannigan, Joe McCann, Alan Strachan, Eugene McCann, PJ McCrickard, Eamon McCrickard, Marty McVeigh, Brian Steel, David Steel and Ricky Cowan
Apologies:

Martina Hawkins, Paul Rodgers, Paul Watson, Mark Kendal, Ian Brannigan
Deon Mc Neilly opened the meeting at 8:30 pm. He welcomed everyone and thanked everyone for turning out.

Club Update – Deon McNeilly
Highlight of the year for Newcastle AC was the formation of the junior section and thanked Martina Hawkins for her hard work in making it happen. Setting up a junior section is an excellent use of club funds in line with club objective to promote athletics.
Hill and Dale and other events- Marty McVeigh

Marty explained that the club organised 4 main events during the year, the H&D Series, Slieve Donard Race, Mile Hill Mile and the Christmas Cracker. All events are very well supported and help from club members was much better that previous years, it is vital that support from club members continues, as the small surplus generated is used to support events open to all members, such as the Christmas Dinner.
Marty went on to say that Up and Running would be the main sponsor for next year’s H&D Series and that we could work with Down District Council to make more of an event of the Slieve Donard Race.

Any one that can spare any time to help at events, contact Marty.

Juniors – Eamon McCrickard

As Martina couldn’t attend due to illness, Eamon gave an update of the junior section.

45 to 50 kids attend Monday evening training and Thursday night training has also started. PJ McCrickard and TS Foods have provided sponsorship. A junior cross country series has been a great success, Joe McCann stated that the atmosphere at these events was superb and well supported by the parents.

All present went on record to thank Martina.

Treasurers Report
Damien Brannigan presented the club accounts. All accounts are in order and were available for members to inspect. The club currently has 58 paid up members. All those present unanimously agreed the accounts to be a true record and thanked Damien for all his hard work.
Ricky Cowan explained how the website was setup and the associated costs, everyone agreed that the website was great, excellent value and thanked Ricky.

Election of Officers – Marty McVeigh
The following officers were elected

Chairman – Deon McNeilly

Vice Chairman – Paul Watson

Treasurer – Damien Brannigan

Secretary – Martina Hawkins

In addition 7 committee members were elected:

Joe McCann, Mark Kendall, Eugene McCann, Eamon McCrickard, Paul Rodgers, Brian Steel, PJ McCrickard
2011 Membership Fee

Club membership was unanimously agreed by all present to remain at £15 for 2011

AOB
Joe McCann raised issue of club kit; Brian Steel said that he would form a subcommittee to source new club kit.

Discussion followed of club press reports, Joe McCann offered to take on the role as press officer to sub reports to the Mourne Observer as long all that present forward Joe information and photographs for the reports. If Joe was unable to produce a report for a specific event due to other commitments, he would advise the committee by email and someone else would stand in.
Meeting concluded at 10.00 pm
Email distribution to all in attendance, for correction or omissions.
Approved as correct by Deon McNeilly

